NEW LEBANON COMMUNITY
NEWSLETTER

Microsoft
198 S. Clayton Road
New Lebanon, OH 45345

November 2016

COMMUNITY CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS

Raymond Arriola

Main Street Phase 7

Mayor

Frontier and DP&L completed their work in late October and this final pha

our Main Street Improvement Project was able to be restarted this past Octpber

26th. Prograde , our project contractor, plans to substantially complete the
ject by about mid December. Substantially complete means that all of the p
detail may not be finished up until next Spring. For example; we will have cu
gutter, and asphalt in the road bed, but final grade, grass seed, etc. will

spread and some of the issues identified on the project final "punch list" w
be completed until next spring when the weather warms up. To date, our

tractor has performed very well and has given the community an exceptiongl fin-

ish to a very challenging piece of the Main Street Improvement Project.

Gregory/Lufkin Local Street Levy Project 2
This project was under the total control of the Village, did not involve any of

utility companies, and was completezh'time”. Prograde was our concrete creyy,

Barrett was responsible for the asphalt work, and both companies did an ¢
lent job with their part of our local street levy project.
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Avon Oak/Lawson Local Street Levy Project 3

In Fiscal Year 2017 we plan to work on Avon Oak and Lawson as our third

Ongpsey Waste Systems ||

Street Levy funded project. We will start the project work on Avon Oak im

diately East of Clayton, continue Eastbound, turning the corner onto Lawso’;lv,Té?ﬁHa”d recycle should be plac
complete the project work at South Church Street. This will be the third of fiveat the curb the night before

local Street Levy funded projects.

Sanitary Sewer Relining Phase 13
This project was bid out in September of this current fiscal year and the big

awarded to Miller Pipeline at the October 4th Council meeting. The projectjvwy
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collection or by 6:30 am on
Tuesday. Trash should be placq
in cans or bags.
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pacity of no more than 35 gal
s. The combined weight of th
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reline sanitary sewers on North Maple, East Weaver, Hepner, Mills, Avon
Lawson, and Hazelhurst. The project will impact approximately 3,156 line
of sanitary sewer line, cutting in 58 individual sewer laterals, and repairing 2
holes. This is an Ohio Public Works Commission funded project. Miller Pi

iner and its contents shall n
]eé(é ed 75 Ibs. To arrange large¢

item trash pickup, please call
man
1-937-687-1341

will initiate the project after the October 4th bid award and have a March] 31, counci MeeTINGS

2017 project completion date. This type of project generally is completedd
weeks once the contractor gets started so the project could be completed
before the March deadline. In any event, unlike the standard road project, a

relining project is all underground work and not at all disruptive or intrusiveg to

the residential community in the identified project area.
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FISCAL YEAR 2017 BUDGET NEWS

In Fiscal Year 2017 our community will see the addition of three newifad employees as we expand vari-

ous departmental position counts. We will also witness the development and construction of a New L
non Veterans Memorial to be constructed on the Court House grounds; we will see the continued

development of our local Parks & Recreation Program; we will drive on an improved local street grid
continue forward with the third project funded by our local New Lebanon Street Levy; and we will note
multiple areas of community development as some of our existing local businesses relocate and/or e
their daily operations. Lastly, we will also experience continued capital improvements through the useg

Ohio Public Works Commission Grant & Loan Program.

The Service Department will add a fulltime CDL Service Worker as well as receive twdipatSeasonal
workers to cover general park operations. A Recreation and Community Development Specialist posi
will be filled to continue the development of our community Parks Program as well as to move us furtl
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into community development activities that strengthen our local business tax base. One additional Pojice Of-

ficer position will be added to the Police Department Budget as we continue to develop long range fu
opportunities to move the departments police operations forward.

One retirement in the Police Department is anticipated in FY2017 and that will create some upward
ment in the departments rank structure as well as create an opening in the patrol division. A major de
ment goal will be to recruit and train an additional two to four pdirhe personnel as well as to identify tw

nding

ove-
part-
o

additional auxiliary officers for the organization. A 3.5 mil Police Levy will be added to the 2017 Primary Bal-

lot to fund the new Police Officer position and if the levy is approved by the voters, a second new poli
ficer position will be added to the department.

The Fire Department will also once again continue to focus on the recruitment of volunteer cross trair

e of-

ed

Fire/EMS personnel as the department continues to transition from a predominately volunteer group to a

similar number of partime personnel in the organization. The department will also begin steps to prep
for a fire station expansion project in FY2018 that will construct additional rest rooms and sleeping qu

as part of the expanded facility.

The Municipal Administrative group will continue to aggressively pursue Grant and Loan Projects via
Ohio Public Works Commission Program to improve our community infrastructure. We also plan to ay
the bid for the first phase of the Ohio Public Works Commission funded Perry Street Project in the firg
qguarter of Fiscal Year 2017We are planning the third major project to be funded by our local New Leb

non Street Levy next fiscal year and that project will be the Avon Oak/Lawson Project.
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FISCAL YEAR 2017 BUDGET NEWS

We are recommending to council that we permanently improve the base level of funding

for Police Operations by adding an additional millage issue to the spring ballot in the form of
a 3.5 mil Police Levy. This millage would provide funding for all but approximately $8,000.00
of the cost of two new police officer positions without significantly increasing the annual
transfer of funds currently required from the General Fund to the Police Fund. This annual
transfer of funds from the General Fund to the Police Fund fills in the budget gap

between the monies generated by the existing police millage and those additional funds
needed to operate the department. The Police Department has operated on approximately
10 mils for over two decades and is in need of additional funding to secure an adequate
funding base for present day police operations in our community.

A total of approximately $378,196.00 in the Capital Investment Program will be spent in all
departments allowing them to continue to improve service delivery to our community
members as well as to those transient members of the greater New Lebanon area
community. Service, Police, Fire, Administration, Streets, Water, Sewer, and Courts will all
benefit from this Capital Funding Program.

This proposed fiscal year budget does not experience any state mandated employer or
employee pension cost increases as we have experienced in past budgets, and all current
municipal employees are scheduled to receive a pay increase of 2.5%.

Additionally, we would also emphasize that after multiple years of severe budget cuts
caused by the faltering economy and mandated by our current state government
administration, we have continued to successfully weather the budget storm using our local
debt reduction program and very careful as well as cautious and conservative budgeting
practices. These efforts have allowed us to bring our General Fund balance up from
$918,868.05 in September of 2009 to $1,337,394.70 in September of 2016. This upward
movement represents an increase in the General Fund balance of $418, 526.70.
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FISCAL YEAR 2017 BUDGET NEWS

Lastly, it is noteworthy that the municipality continues to accomplish our annual work plan with a 1%
local Income Tax first enacted on July 1, 1973. Our 1% Income Tax rate remains unchanged over theg last

forty-three years which very clearly identifies the intrinsic value of all of the municipal operations perf¢grmed
for our community within the scope of our existing resource pool of personnel, materials, supplies, and local

tax dollars.

Fiscal Year 2017 is expected to be another wonderful year for our local greater New Lebanon commynity !

Holiday Closings For Municipal Building

Monday, December 26, 2016, Christmas Day
Monday, January 1, 2017 New Yearps

Monday, February 20, 2017 Presidegntd
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NEW LEBANON ROTARY AUCTION

The New Lebanon Rotary will hold its annual Christmas Auction on Thursday December 8th at 6:30
the New Lebanon Municipal Office located at 198 S. Clayton Road, New Lebanon, Ohio.

Dinner is $6.00 and there will be a silent auction. Auction proceeds go towards
scholarships for Dixie High School seniors. Hope to see you there.

RN

b.m. at

DIXIE ELEMENTARY CHRISTMAS PROGRAM

to 12:00 NOON at the First Baptist Church located at 335 S. Church Street, New Lebanon, Ohio.

The Dixie Elementary Christmas Program will be held on Saturday December 3, 2016 starting at 9:¢0 A.M.

VILLAGE CHRISTMAS CRAFT SHOW

Village Christmas Craft Show 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. on Saturday December 3rd at First Baptist Chur
located at 335 S. Church Street, New Lebanon, Ohio.
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2016 NEW LEBANON EMPLOYEES OF THE YEAR

Pictured above are Parks & Rec Alex Cummins, Service Department

Superintendent Scott Brock and Municipal Manager George Markus.

Second Time Employee of the Year Police Captain
David W. Adkins.
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1st Place
207 Brice St

Create A New Lebanon

There were 11 participants

Halloween Decorating Contest

445 E. Main Street

2nd Place

3rd Place
Tie
432 Gregory
&
401 Holderman
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Village of New Lebanon, Ohio

PARKS AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT

Return Survey For a
Chance to win

$25.00 Gift Card to
Groceryland

A Few Minutes of Your Time Will Help Make New Lebanon a Better Place to
Live, Work, and Play!

Dear Village of New Lebanon Resident,
Your response to the enclosed survey is extremely important...

The Village of New Lebanon Parks and Recreation Department is conducting a
survey to establish priorities for the future improvement of parks and
recreation facilities, programs, and services within the community.

We appreciate your time...

We realize this survey will take approximately 5 minutes to complete, but
each question is important. The time you invest in completing this survey will
aid the Village of New Lebanon Parks and Recreation Department in taking a
resident-driven approach to making decisions that will enrich the future of
our community and positively affect the lives of its residents.

Please complete and return you survey within the next two weeks...

Your responses will remain confidential. Please mail or hand-deliver your
survey to The Village of New Lebanon Municipal Offices or DROPBOX, 198 S.
Clayton Rd, New Lebanon, OH 45345. If you have questions feel free to contact
Alex Cummins from the Parks and Recreation Department at 937-687-1341
ext 108. The New Lebanon Parks and Recreation Citizen Survey is a tool that
will benefit all residents. Please take this opportunity to let your voice be
heard!

Sincerely,
Alex Cummins

Director, New Lebanon Parks and Recreation Department
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